MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Thursday, April 2, 2009

Department of Transportation

Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius, Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Richard Barton (by written proxy), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt (for Susan Hamilton), Tonya Lewis, Seth Mancini (for John Danaher), Patrick Mickens, Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Donna Cathey, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Kevin Kane, Christine Keller, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name
Affiliation

Valerie LaMotte
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM


Gary Lukasewski
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM
Minutes of the March 5, 2009 Meeting ( I )

The meeting was called to order at 2:49 p.m. by Mr. Anthony Salius, JJAC Chairperson.  The Minutes of the March 5, 2009 Meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.  

Update on the 2009 Three Year Juvenile Justice State Plan ( II )

Ms. Valerie LaMotte reported that the 2009 Connecticut Three Year Juvenile Justice State Plan/Formula Grants Program Application was submitted to the Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention (OJJDP) by the due date of March 31, 2009.  This plan focuses on programming in the areas of School Attendance, Nontraditional Policing with Youth, Underage Drinking, Addressing DMC, and System Improvement.  The JJAC expressed commitment to insuring the successful implementation of the plan.
Update from the Police/Juvenile Task Group ( III )

The JJAC reviewed the brochure for the 2009 Spring Effective Police Interactions with Youth Training Program.  There are 9 day-long sessions scheduled for May and June at the Cromwell Courtyard by Marriott.  The purpose of this program is to better equip police officers to communicate effectively with the young people they encounter and increase the likelihood that interactions with youth will result in positive outcomes.  Ms. Valerie LaMotte also reported that this training program will be offered as a workshop at the OJJDP 2009 National DMC Conference this September in Austin, Texas.  
Update from the Subcommittee on Combating Underage Drinking ( IV )

Ms. Valerie LaMotte reported that White Light Advertising is ready to launch the planned statewide Combating Underage Drinking Media Campaign.  The start-up will be this month as part of the April Alcohol Awareness Month.  The specific mission is to make parents and other adults aware of adolescent drinking behaviors, the impact of alcohol on teen brain development, and state laws against underage drinking.  The campaign includes an informational website sponsored by the JJAC and OPM at the following address: settherulesct.org.  The radio public service announcements will feature Governor Rell.  There will also be television and billboard spots as part of the campaign.
The JJAC also discussed the continuation grant application submitted by Mothers Against Drunk Driving (MADD).  The JJAC expressed concern that some of the planned activities by MADD, specifically “Hard Truth,” “Shoulder Taps,” “Sticker Shock,” and “Roll Call Briefings” were not proven effective activities for a combating underage drinking program.  The JJAC agreed to request that MADD revise its program plan to include only activities that are considered to be best practices in the area of combating underage drinking.  The JJAC unanimously agreed to table the MADD application funding decision for revisions to the program plan.
Action on Grant Applications ( V )

The JJAC voted unanimously on the action listed below for continuation funding under the Enforcing Underage Drinking Laws Program Category.

Applicant Agency

Type of Project



JJAC Action



Governor’s Prevention

Alcohol Compliance Checks

Decision to approve funding at $49,605.00.
Partnership






Department of Consumer

Alcohol Compliance Checks

Decision to approve funding at $90,000.00.

Protection






White Light Advertising, LLC
Statewide Media Campaign

Decision to approve funding at $150,000.00.

Consultation Center, Inc.

Fostering Youth Leadership in the

Decision to approve funding at $40,000.00.





Prevention of Underage Drinking

Governor’s Prevention

Fostering Youth Leadership in the

Decision to approve funding at $39,655.00.

Partnership


Prevention of Underage Drinking

Update on Legislative Activities ( VI )
Ms. Valerie LaMotte reported that she will make a presentation to the Criminal Justice Policy Advisory Commission (CJPAC) on the DMC study and recommendations on April 16.  More presentations on this matter will be made during the following two months to the Juvenile Justice Alliance, the Racial and Ethnic Diversity Committee, and the Connecticut Association of Non-Profits.  The intent is to reach as many of the state’s juvenile justice decision makers and top leaders as possible.
Other Business ( VII )

Members were reminded that the next JJAC Business Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, May 7, 2009 at 2:30 p.m. in the Department of Transportation (DOT) Conference Room A.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:08 p.m.

The minutes were prepared by Gary Lukasewski.
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